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c/- climatereportingconsultation@treasury.gov.au  

17 February 2023 

 

 

Dear Treasury,  

 

Consultation submission: Climate-related financial disclosure 

 

Thank you for the opportunity to participate in the consultation on the development of Climate-

related financial disclosure reform.  

BDO’s sustainability practice (BDO) consults to a variety of Australian entities - state government, 

not-for-profit, exchange-listed and unlisted, with Australian and foreign assets, projects, and 

services. Through this experience, BDO has developed a deep understanding of corporate 

engagement with sustainability and environmental, social, and governance (ESG) matters. We have 

also met or presented to several regulatory and industry bodies on the topic. 

BDO strongly supports the Government in its work towards climate-related financial disclosure 

reform.  

With a working knowledge of many sustainability frameworks and standards (e.g. GRI, WEF-IBC, 

SASB, UNSDGs, TCFD, ISSB) alongside our strong experience in accounting and corporate reporting 

standards, we support the design of new requirements to extend the transparency, accountability, 

and comparability principles which are currently in place with the Australian financial reporting 

regime. This experience, together with our Firm’s extensive history in audit and assurance gives us 

the in-depth knowledge to comment on the considerations for the provision of assurance as any 

resulting new requirements are introduced to the market as well.  

We support the proposed approach of transitioning in climate-related financial disclosure 

requirements, leading with the large organisations most likely to have the greatest impact in this 

space, while allowing the market systems to mature, labour force to develop capability and 

capacity, and then introduce the checks and balances to ensure ongoing credibility.  

We would be pleased to discuss our following comments in further detail. If you wish to do so, our 

contact details are below.  
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Yours faithfully,  

 

BDO NATIONAL LEADERS, ESG & SUSTAINABILITY 
 
 

 

 

 

Partner, Corporate Finance 

Head of Global Natural Resources 

 

 

 

Partner, Advisory 

National Leader, IFRS & Corporate Reporting 

 

 

  
























